
Dear Partners, 
 

Because of COVID we have all seen or heard the words “Welcome to the new norm.”  It’s all too 
obvious that the world is being aggressively invaded and manipulated by satan and the powers of 
darkness.  Hell is never full enough to satisfy him and he knows his time is short. 
 
But, it is also obvious that Jesus who said; “I will build my church and the gates of hell will not 
prevail against it” is also at work putting together an end time church straight out of the book of 
Acts.  A church that goes from defense to offense.  A church that “resists the devil and watches 
him flee.”  A church that “puts on the armor of God” and wields with authority the weapons of 
our warfare ie: the Word, the Blood and the Name.  A church that stands on scriptural absolutes 
without compromise.  I could go on and on but you get the picture.  Lets all be sure we’re with 
Him like never before and do our part to cause new names to be written in the Lambs book of life.  
So get excited and be encouraged, “we can do all things through Christ who strengthens us.” 
 
So now here’s what happened in Kenya East Africa with MERCY IN ACTION ministries. 
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Lori Loomis brought in a team of 10 people to join us in a week long ministry to the students and 
staff at MCDC.   After the school was allowed to re-open by the Kenya government on May 11, 
there were 729 students, minus grades 4, 8 and 12.   84 of these boys and girls are in the          
dormitories.   
 
These are all high school students who were divided up into small groups of 8 - 10 with different 
team members leading each group, each day.  Wonderful ministry happened just by talking, 
sharing and encouraging one another.  The kids really got built up on their most holy faith in 
Jesus in brand new life changing ways. 



 

 

Here Ruby and I are presenting some of the 1747 washable face masks that were handmade by 
several ladies at the New Hope Fellowship Church in Sun City West, AZ.  Kenya government   
requires each student to have two each day.  A big thank you to these ladies for their hard work. 

MAASAI BUSH MINISTRY 

One of the highlights of the  MERCY IN ACTION Maasai bush ministry was to see the progress 
made on the “Ruth Hoke Maasai Girls’ School” which is scheduled to open on July 26, 2021 with 
the first 40 girls ages about 9 - 13.  This is a Christian boarding school designed to save young 
Maasai girls from the traditional FGM experience plus it will give them a Kenya accredited      
education.  Some Maasai are already calling the school the “TASARU”  which in  Maasai means 
to “rescue” ie: THE RESCUE CENTER!  Its been a God thing pure and simple for them to       
embrace such a cultural change as this. 



This is the main building (40’ x 60’) of the 
new Maasai girls’ school. 
 
One half of this building houses the kitchen, 
dining hall and study hall (shown below)
and the other half is the dorm side designed 
to hold up to 100 girls.  Furnishings are  
being bought as we speak. 

Our thanks goes out to Mike Cheshier with “FireWind Ministries” for overseeing the                 
construction.  The local Maasai will be hiring new teachers and staff and will be overseeing the 
operation of the new school. 

This covered      
walkway leads from 
the dorm side to the   
toilets and showers.  
All of this sits on 20 
acres. 
 
Plus two cows are 
being bought to   
provide the milk 
these girls are       
accustomed to     
having. 

Dormitory side. 
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Thank you again, partners, for touching these many lives for Jesus.  As always,  we and 
all our team members pay for 100% of our travel expenses so your dollar goes to the 
ministry.   
 

In Him, 
 
Bob and Ruby Nell  
 
P.S.—To you partners that sponsor one or more students at MCDC, just a reminder:  
Please don’t include your home or email address or your telephone numbers in/on the  
letters you write to your sponsored kids.  Thanks for your help. 
 
NOTE:  MIA Facebook link is:  https://www.facebook.com/mercyinactioninternational 
                 MIA Website:  https://www.MercyInActionIntl.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 

«Address1» 

Thanks to you partners we were able to purchase 
1580 Good News bibles in English to be used in   
Maasai schools, crusades, conferences and churches. 

These Maasai came forward in an open 
field to pray the prayer of salvation and 
receive Jesus Christ as Lord and savior. 


